
BAROSSA VILLAGE INDEPENDENT LIVING UNITS SOCIAL CLUB NOTES 

FOR APRIL 2021. 

 

Kevin (President) welcomed twelve members to the April meeting which opened at 1.30 p.m. 

Members who attended were Magda Lausberg, Jeanne Whitelaw, Ros. Hayward, Doug Fisher, Judy 

Richardson, Kevin Prouse, Jackie Chapman, Bev. Reid, Nita Jones, Judy Clarke, Ruth Jarman and 

Yvonne Wuttke. 

An apology was sent from Vi. Mitchell, Helen Roesler, Jean Higgenbottom, Carol McConnachy and Rita 

Dury. 

No-one celebrated a birthday in April. 

Jackie (Secretary) read the minutes of the March meeting which Yvonne passed as correct and Doug  

seconded the motion. All agreed. 

Business arising included the fact that we will not be doing the BBQ on the Saturday of the Vintage 

Festival. Contact was made with Mr. Rosenzweig asking to cater for the July meeting luncheon, but due 

to work commitments during the week, he cannot do it and the group is too small. All agreed to cater for 

it ourselves. Passed by Doug and seconded by Judy Richardson. We will discuss the Christmas luncheon 

in the coming months. 

Kevin then read the Financial report in the absence of Vi. and asked that it be accepted as correct. Bev 

seconded the motion and all members were in agreement. 

Next month we will have an auction. Please bring a new, wrapped item to the value of $5.00 or above. 

This is our major fundraiser for the year. 

Jackie to get in touch with Tom to get our meeting included on his page in the Grapevine. 

Doug congratulated Ros and Bev on their wonderful scarecrow displays which have attracted a lot of 

sightseers. Everyone at the meeting agreed wholeheartedly. 

The meeting closed at 1.50 p.m. 

We were entertained by Doug Venning after the meeting. He played and sang a lovely array of tunes and 

we sang along with the ones we knew. They included “Happy Days are here Again”, “Tennessee Waltz”, 

“You are My Sunshine”, Mamma Mia”, “The Gambler”, “Nanna’s House” and many more. 

Always a fun time. Afternoon tea and a chat followed. 

Next meeting is on May 10th beginning at 1.15 p.m. at the Joy Rice Centre in the Activity Room at The 

Lodge. Inquiries to reception. Please bring a plate of afternoon tea to share and your cup. 

Jackie Chapman (Secretary BVILUSC) 


